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14 October 2022

To the Independent Shareholders

Dear Sir or Madam,

CONNECTED TRANSACTION IN RELATION TO

THE PROPOSED ALTERATION OF TERMS OF CONVERTIBLE NOTES

We refer to the circular dated 14 October 2022 issued by the Company (the “Circular”) of 

which this letter forms part. Unless specified otherwise, capitalised terms used herein shall have the 

same meanings as those defined in the Circular.

We have been appointed as the members of the Independent Board Committee to consider 

the Deed of Further Variation 2022 and the transactions contemplated thereunder and to advise the 

Independent Shareholders as to the fairness and reasonableness of the terms of the Deed of Further 

Variation 2022. Frontpage Capital has been appointed as the Independent Financial Adviser to 

advise the Independent Board Committee and the Independent Shareholders in this regard.

We wish to draw your attention to the letter from the Independent Financial Adviser to 

the Independent Board Committee and the Independent Shareholders, as set out on pages 31 to 

49 of the Circular, which contains its advice in respect of the Deed of Further Variation 2022 

and transactions contemplated thereunder, together with the principal factors and reasons the 

Independent Financial Adviser has taken into consideration in giving such advice. Your attention is 

also drawn to the letter from the Board in the Circular and the additional information set out in the 

appendix thereto.
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